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Connie Harrison

From: Connie Harrison on behalf of Brett Bray

Sent: Friday, April 03, 2020 2:13 PM

To: 'jfspill@yahoo.com'

Cc: County Attorney Office; Ben Oakley; Mike Megna; Chris Liesmann; Don Jackson

Subject: Parking Lot Church Service

Pastor Spillman, 
 
Thank you for the information about conducting a service “drive-in” style.  We believe it comports with 
current Federal, State and local guidelines and is a fair compromise between safely practicing social distancing 
and allowing people to “gather” spiritually.  Hopefully you will not mind if we share you email and our reply 
with others as a model to be used if a congregation wants to attempt worship services other than 
electronically.  I would not be doing my infectious disease control officer justice if I did not assert that 
electronic and social media services are preferred and best at this time.  Nonetheless, having a service in the 
way you have suggested may be psychologically, spiritually and divinely beneficial for our county. 
 
Brett Bray 
Blanco County Judge 
P.O. Box 471 
Johnson City, Texas, 78636 
830.868.4266 
cojudge@co.blanco.tx.us 
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  

The information contained in this transmission may be (1) subject to the Attorney-Client Privilege, (2) attorney work product, or (3) 

strictly confidential.  If you are not the intended recipient of this message, you are notified that you may not disclose, print, copy or 

disseminate this information.  If you have received this transmission in error, please reply and notify the sender (only) and delete the 

message.  Unauthorized interception of this e-mail may be a violation of criminal law. 
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From: Frank Spillman <jfspill@yahoo.com>  
Sent: Friday, April 03, 2020 10:29 AM 
To: Connie Harrison <CHarrison@co.blanco.tx.us> 
Subject: Parking lot Church service 
 
 
 
To whom it may concern, 
 
Arena of Peace Cowboy Church is requesting permission to hold Church Services in the Church parking lot, the services 
will be conducted as follows. 
 
1. Cars will be parked six foot apart (social distance) 
 
2. All people too remain in their vehicle. 
 
3.If anyone has to relive themselves (bathroom) they will be escorted one at a time to the facilities. Only one at a time. 
 
4. Door handles will be wiped off with hand sanitizer. 
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5. There will be no more than 4 people on the stage at one time with social distancing. 
 
6. There will be personnel to direct traffic at dismissal.  
 
7. The services will be conducted in the open air at all times. 
 
If you require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely 
 
 
Pastor Frank Spillman,     

 
 
 


